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Translation begins here: 
 
In the name of God, most gracious, most merciful 
 
Praise is to God to Whom we turn for help and ask His 
forgiveness, to whom we ask to be protected from our own sins 
and bad work, and whoever is guided by God will find his way, 
and whoever doubts God, there will be none to guide him. 
 
I attest that there is only one God Who has no partner and I 
attest that Muhammad is His servant and Messenger. 
 
"O ye who believe! Fear God as He should be feared and die not 
except in a state of Islam" (Quran 3:102). 
 
"O mankind! Reverence your Guardian-Lord who created you from a 
single person, created of like nature, His mate, and from them 
twain scattered (like seeds) countless men and women; reverence 
God, through whom ye demand your mutual (rights), and 
(reverence) the wombs (that bore you): for God ever watches over 
you" (Quran 4:1). 
 
"O ye who believe! Fear God, and (always) say a word directed to 
the Right: That He may make your conduct whole and sound and 
forgive you your sins: He that obeys God and His Apostle, has 
already attained the highest achievement" (Quran 33:70-71). 
 
The best words are those in the book of God, and the best 
guidance is that of Muhammad, May God's blessings and peace be 
upon him, and the worst of things are those that are created (by 
man), each of which is a heresy, and each heresy is an 
aberration, and each aberration leads to fire (hell). 
 
O God, the Lord of Gibrail, Mikael (Gabriel, Michael) and 
Israfil, the One who knows the unknown and knows martyrdom, You 
judge the problems that your people disagree on, O God guide us 
to the truth that people disagree on, O God you guide whoever 
you want to the right path. 
 
God said, "O ye that believe! Betray not the trust of God and 
the Apostle, nor misappropriate knowingly things entrusted to 
you" (Quran 8:27). And the Messenger of God said, "All of you 
are guardians and are responsible for your subjects". 
 



 
 

 
 

From: the Jihad and Reform Front 
 
To: The honorable Shaykh Usamah Bin Laden and Dr. Ayman al-
Zawahiri, may God safeguard you, protect you, and lead you to 
the road of Jihad to honor the word of God. 
 
Your brothers at the Jihad and Reform Front strongly reproach 
you because we have sent you written and voice messages which we 
underwent the trouble of overcoming obstacles to deliver them to 
you. We did that as of the early days in which brother ((Abu 
Mus'ab)) swore allegiance to you, and in our letters we informed 
you of the consequences of his action, with the complications 
and the Shari'a breaches that took place, and with the 
escalating damage that is inflicting the Jihad progress in Iraq 
and is committed in the name of al-Qa'ida and in your name. 
 
We sent you the evidence and the proof, and we kept on sending 
you our letters requesting that you personally intervene to 
solve the grave complications that are encompassing the blessed 
Jihad work in Iraq and are damaging your reputation. That said, 
there have not been any measures taken up till now to find a 
solution to the ongoing regression that forewarns of an imminent 
catastrophe if the situation remains as is. We demand that you 
send a clear reply to our previous letters indicating your own 
position on what is taking place, and it is for you to do that 
before we mention (variant, "declare") the ongoing catastrophes  
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and disasters that are committed under the name of the Islamic 
State by the al-Qa'ida organization in Iraq. We believe that you 
don't value nor care for our letters and writings to you, and 
this will be the last complaint that we send to you, after which 
we will only complain to God. 
 
Comment: 
 
We refer to the first letter that Shaykh Usamah received three 
years ago via ((Abu al-Layth)) al-Libi and was sent by the Ansar 
al-Sunnah group, as well as their second letter that was handed 
over to brother ((Abu al-Darda')) who is well known to you when 
he was in charge of preparations and training in Camp Kharan and 
was killed after he delivered the letter to you. The letter was 
in the form of twelve audio tapes that were received by Shaykh 
Ayman who also received other letters addressed to you by al-
Jaysh al Islami (TN: The Islamic Army) as well as by Jaysh al-
Mujahidin (TN: The Mujahidin Army), and by other detachments. 



 
 

 
 

 
You should be aware that in the day of reckoning, you are 
responsible in front of God for blessing the work done by the 
al-Qa'ida in Iraq organization without disavowing the scandals 
that are committed in your name. 
 
If you still can, then this is your last chance to remedy the 
Jihad breakdown that is about to take place in Iraq, that is 
mostly caused by your followers, and let it be known to you that 
there are calamities taking place now that are much more severe 
than those of the past. 
 
We ask you good Shaykhs to take action, and to do that through a 
speech that you air via the satellite TV stations in which you 
clear yourselves in front of God, the Mujahidin, and the Muslim 
people who believe that you are responsible for what is taking 
place in Iraq and the breaches that you didn't disavow, and 
which you can. We ask you to listen to the words of the good and 
truthful citizens who aren't your followers, to get true and 
clear information on what is taking place. 
 
We pray to God to help you achieve your aim and to have you 
correct what is taking place. 
 
We pray that God’s blessings be upon our master Muhammad and his 
people and companions. 
 
The Jihad and Reform Front 
 
26 Jamadi al-Awwal 1428h (22 May 2007) 
 
(End of translation) 


